September, 2007
The regular meeting of the Heath Township Board was held on September 10, 2007 at 7:00 p.m. in the Heath Township Hall.

Supervisor Jones called the meeting to order and Schipper opened with prayer.  The previous month’s minutes were approved as read.

Sean McKinney with the USDA came before the board to discuss a grant he has been working on for removal of the Hamilton Dam.  He discussed the pros and cons of the removal.  After much discussion, the board informed him that we would not be interested in having it removed, as we believe our citizens enjoy it and would be upset if it were gone.  We requested that he look for funds which would improve the park and dam and, if possible, improve the fish ladder.
Mary Jones presented the board with two bids for curbside recycling.  Potter disposal came in with the lower bid.  She would like to see the township start this program in November before winter sets in.  Discussion was held on how soon we could get containers, who would distribute them, and how letters would be sent out to notify residents of this change.  Mary will be taking care of a sign stating that the site is closed when the container is removed.  A motion was made by Boerman and supported by Lindholm to approve the curbside recycling.  All ayes.  Motion carried.  A motion was made by Meiste and supported by Schipper to have the pickup be twice a month on the 1st and 3rd Wednesday.  All ayes.  Motion carried.
Sheila has received an ordinance to create and establish the pension plan for the elected officials.  A motion was made by Boerman and supported by Lindholm to adopt this ordinance.  All ayes.  Motion carried.

Dick updated the board on the last ZBA meeting.  Hilda presented the board with a sample ORV Track ordinance which she would like us to look over and discuss at the next board meeting.
The township bills were presented.  A motion was made by Boerman and supported by Schipper to approve the payment of these.  All ayes.  Motion carried.

The fire dept. bills were reviewed and a motion was made by Schipper and supported by Boerman to approve.  All ayes.  Motion carried.

A motion was made by Boerman and supported by Meiste to adjourn at 8:15.  All ayes.  Motion carried.

Sheila Meiste, Clerk

